
September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

I’d like to take the pleasure of introducing myself if I haven’t already spoken to you or you are
not aware of my role. My name is Mr. Todd, and I am the Director of HPA (High Prior Attainers)
at Victory Academy.

If you have received this letter, it means that your child or children are in a category named
professionally as HPA, and are a group of priority students in the academy. This group will also
be referred to as the Victory Scholars.

Many of you will have questions about this, so attached with this letter is a booklet that explains
what you need to know about HPA students, parents of HPAs and the academy’s approach to
this group of students.

I have set up a Class Charts room in which I will be posting communication for the students and
parents when necessary, so please take a look as required.

Let me also take this opportunity to say that it is important for students to know they are
appreciated as individuals, and that their higher learning abilities are given as much support as
possible. I am confident that with all stakeholders’ support we can stimulate them with activities,
lessons, enrichment and career options for all of their futures.

Thank you for your support .

Kind regards

Mr Todd

Director of HPA and Teacher of English


